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General Manager’s Report:   
Board Meeting May 13, 2021      
 
This report is an executive summary provided with this Board agenda to Commissioners with recommended actions if 
any. Detailed information, staff reports, and supporting materials are provided within the full agenda packet.    

PHASE-IV BEAVER CREEK SOURCE WATER PROJECT:   

District staff and engineer along with funding partners from USDA-RD meet bi-weekly with R&G Excavating 
to discuss project schedule and status. Construction at the WTP site includes continued work on the 
backwash basin and membrane building. Several concrete pours on the backwash basin were completed in 
late April. Concrete footings were also poured on the membrane building. Concrete Masonry subcontractor 
is expected to mobilize in early May to begin the block construction of the membrane building and intake.  
 
Raw Water Intake Structure: 
Cement pad for the pump station building has been completed. Final site grading has been completed in 
preparation for the subcontractor to begin the block wall construction. Erosion control BMPs continue in 
place and have been reestablished as some wet weather continues.  CPI has completed the power 
installation to the intake site.  
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Beaver Creek Intake Pump Station Building: 
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Membrane Water Treatment Plant: 
The Contractor focused their efforts on continued rebar and concrete placement for the backwash basin, 
and the membrane building footings. R&G’s subcontractor Paso Robles Tank has completed the interior 
coating of the clearwell tank.   
 

                     
Membrane Building Construction with Clearwell in the background and Backwash Basin to the left: 

NEW DISTRICT EMPLOYEE:  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OTHER NOTABLE ACTIVITIES FOR THE MONTH INCLUDE:  

o Attended on-site Beaver Creek water quality field data collection.   

o Reviewed several Requests for Information (RFI’s) for the Beaver Creek Project. 

o Attended several meetings related to treatment plant operational software.  

o Staff completed a proposed FY 2021 – 2022 budget in preparation for the April 15, 2021, Budget meeting. 

o Attended SDAO Legislative Committee meetings, and SDAO Water Committee meetings. 

o Attended SDAO Board Meeting. 

o Attendedq the Mid-Coast Water Conservation Consortium Meetings. 

o Hosted USDA-RD Beaver Creek Project Site Visit. 

o Served as a panel member for the City of Newport for PW Director Recruitment.  

o Attended several video conferences with engineers, contractors, and USDA to discuss submittals and 

schedule for work on the Beaver Creek Source water project.     

o Attended monthly OWUC Meeting.  

o Hosted SRWD safety/staff meeting.  

SRWD is pleased to announce the arrival of a new employee 

in April. Mr. Kenneth Tanner (Kenny) joined the district on 

April 20th and has worked for other municipalities and has a 

background and certification in water distribution. Kenny’s 

primary role will be to support the operation and maintenance 

of the distribution system. Kenney and his family are new to 

the Oregon Coast and the district is pleased  to have him join 

the SRWD team. 
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